Junior Members - Violation of the code of conduct and/or rules and action to be taken

If as a parent/guardian, player, coach or observer you feel that part of the code of conduct or rules are being broken, it is essential that this is raised with the Youth Development Officers, who will deal with the matter in the appropriate manner. It is essential that this be done quickly so that action can be taken to address the concern. The present Club Youth Development Officers are Adele Cole, Steve Lockwood and Paul Harding. 

In cases of inappropriate player behaviour each instance will be noted with the coach. If this behaviour is disruptive to the enjoyment of the session of other player and coaches, action will be taken.

Action for case of inappropriate player behaviour:

First incident – player will be told to correct behaviour in session

Second incident – player will be asked to stand on sidelines for remainder of session, and a letter will be sent to the parent, addressing points of concern as outlined in Code of Conduct

Third incident – parent will be asked to attend sessions for set period of time

Subsequent incidents – a letter will be sent to the parent or guardian asking them not to allow the player to attend sessions for a set period of time

In the case of severe incidents, a disciplinary committee consisting of Youth Development Officer, Club Captain and Coach will discuss the incident with the parent or guardian, and decide on a course of action.

Junior Section policy on protective equipment
· The wearing of shinpads whilst training or playing for Southend Hockey Club is now mandatory for all players under the age of 18.

· It is strongly recommended that mouth guards are used and it is advised that these are custom made from a dental impression of the teeth. However, mouth guards of the ‘boil and bite’ type are available from the club shop at very reasonable prices.

· Coaches, referees, and officers of Southend Hockey Club are not qualified to assess the quality of either shinpads or a mouthguard, and will therefore only be able to ensure that they are being worn, and not the standard, which remains the responsibility of the parent/guardian.

Players who do not wear shinpads will not be allowed to play, nor train in any activity deemed dangerous by the manager or coaching staff.

Adapted from SHC ‘Youth Hockey Code of Conduct’ created and implemented in 2006.  This version accepted in August 2009. 

